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Next Board Meeting  
 
The next Board meeting  
 will be  
Saturday, February 11th, 
 2023  

 At Al’s Garage. 9:30AM 

Dedicated to preserving and driving the 1928-1931 Model ‘A’ Ford since 1957 
 Torrance, California  

 

Technical Activities 
 
Saturday mornings.  
We meet from about  
9:30AM to noon to work on 
Model A projects.  
Bring your Model A by and 
we’ll work on it. 
Al’s Garage,  
907 Van Ness, Torrance CA  

2016-2021 MARC   
Award of Continuing Excellence 
for Harbor Light newsletter. 

2020 MAFCA  
Newsletter of Merit 

February  2023 

 

Reminder of upcoming event: 

  2023 

Saturday, Jan 28th– Annual banquet at  

Blue Water grill, Redondo Beach, CA 

Local Palos Verdes area drive in 2010 
Lusk, Wagner, Marshall and Wyckoff 

License plate recently seen in Washington D.C. 
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 2023 is already looking to be much more exciting than recent years.   No, I am not referring to the re-

cord-breaking rain and heavy snow pack, but they are amazing and much needed no matter how the song goes. 

The committee is busy with many fun events and tours which are well in the works and there will be sign up 

sheets to pulse interest at the February business meeting. 

 With all the rain we have been driving the modern cars instead of the Model A.  Don’t forget modern cars 

need maintenance too.  With the current wave of rain ending, you have a break to change out those worn wiper 

blades and check your tire tread. 

 Along with our events there are other opportunities to tour such as the Pancake Breakfast on 18 March.  

It is nice to get a large group of cars together, but it isn’t a car show.  It is breakfast, the most important meal 

of the day, just with a bunch of Model As. 

 Stay safe and I hope to see you at the next meeting or on the road. 
    

   Rob  

A Note from  

Harbor President 

Rob Hernandez 

 

HARBOR MARC/MAFCA BUSINESS MEETING 
 

DATE: December 17th, 2022      

LOCATION:  The Hibbard’s 

PRESIDENT: Rob Hernandez called the meeting at 1:06 PM.  Rob reported information on upcoming 

events will be in the Harbor Light. Because of the cookie and gift exchange we are going to close 

the meeting. Jim Speights made a motion to close the meeting, Joan Gordinier seconded the motion, 

all in favor. Meeting adjourned at 1:15 PM.                 

NEXT BUSINESS MEETING:  January 28th, 2023 at Banquet.                            

NEXT BOARD MEETING:  January 14th , 2023 at Al’s Garage. 

RESPECTFULLY SUBMITTED:  Gloria Younkin, Secretary.  



 

 

 

 

  
 

14 Jim & Anita Perreten 

20 Mike & Sheree Wright 
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February   Birthdays February   Anniversaries 

 

 

Editor’s Corner  
By Dick Wyckoff 

 

 

I was thinking of how my Model As have been 

part of my life. As I was looking through some 

old pictures, I ran across the ones above. 

 The 1929 Pickup was my first car that I bought in 1960 while I was in high school. I drove 

it daily for the next several years to college and to work. It was there for me while I did my ac-

tive duty in the Navy. When I returned home, I bought a newer car and retired the pickup. It 

sat for 30 years in my garage while I went on with my life. My wife, Jan, convinced me to re-

store it in 1998 and that is when the real Model A bug took effect. I joined the Harbor Area 

Club, bought and restored my ‘30 Cabriolet and have been enjoying 

both cars ever since. Driving them takes away life’s troubles and has 

helped make many new friends.  

 As I think about it, it seems strange how a car can help sooth 

the mind. Interesting, huh? 

     Dick 

3 Don Knott 

5 Ron Ragon 

5 Phil Bonneau 

5 Laura Pahls 

6 Sheree Wright 

9 Gloria Younkin 

15 Elaine Pisu 

18 Liz Dye 

24 Dick Wyckoff 

25 Daffy Wagner 

Editor with his ‘29
 Roadster

 

Pickup in 
1960. 

He still has
 it! 

Retired Navy after  
25 years as  

Chief Petty Officer 
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Saturday Morning Coffee Gathering is Alive and Well! 
 If you are looking for a little tire-kicking adventure on Saturday mornings between 7 and 9AM, 
check out the Caffeine Cruisers at the corner of Artesia Blvd. and Hawthorne, in Torrance, CA. Sev-
eral of the Harbor Model A club members and other car enthusiasts of all  car types meet to talk cars. 
There are some very nice autos and some nice people there, too!  
The address is 17400 Hawthorne Blvd., Torrance CA. (at Artesia Blvd.) 
 Come on by and get your weekend started in true So. California style.  

2023 Membership, Roster and Club Merchandise Items  

 Ruxella and Jim have a selection of new Club merchandise. We have hats, shirts, patches, t-shirts and we 

still have 60th anniversary items for sale at a discount. More to come. The updated 2023 Harbor phonebooks/

rosters are available from Ursi free of charge through e-mail. Club members that don't attend events can re-

quest a phonebook/roster by mail. Contact Ursi Schmidt at 310-539-5391. Make sure Ursi has your latest info.  

Just a note: We regularly update the roster. If you have any address changes, phone number changes or email 

changes, let Ursi know. Let Dick Wyckoff know, too. He’ll put the info in the Harbor Light.        

 

Police vehicles in 1930 
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NETHERCUTT TOUR INFORMATION 
 

 Saturday, February 11, 2023, we will head to Sylmar to tour the Nethercutt. We will meet at Harbor 

Freight at 7:45 am and leave at 8. The cost is $10 each. The tour starts at 10 am and lasts approximately 2 

hours. After our tour, we will head to Presidente Bar and Grill (Mexican) for lunch.  

 We will have a sign-up sheet at the Banquet or you can call or email Pat Harrison to sign up by February 4. 

We have a reservation for 25. If we have more than 25 signup, we will start a waiting list (first come first 

served).  

 Any questions call Pat Harrison. Additional information will be made available to those who are signed up. 

Important MARC dues info 

 It is getting to be crunch time. The mailing list for the 2023 Marc members will 

dictate who and who does not receive the Model A News.  Over 5000 Marc members 

have renewed their membership and will be receiving the Model A News starting with 

the January/February issue. Some of your regional members have not renewed. The 

membership dues is $50.00 per year and is due NOW.  Please bring this information to 

your membership. All members of your region MUST be members of MARC. That is di-

rectly stated in the MARC constitution. The Hagerty insurance that benefits each re-

gion is well worth the $50.00.  Add to that the six issues of the award winning Model A News and the personal 

auto insurance rebate is an added bonus. Also, the regional $10.00 dues fee is also due immediately.  Please notify 

your members that their MARC dues are due and notify your treasurer that the regional dues are due. Your coop-

eration will greatly be appreciated.  I look forward to hearing from you. If there is anything that I can do for 

your region please contact me ASAP.  

Thank you.  Jim Zellen, Director of Regions  
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MAFFI Newsletter Minute 

 So… it is well established… you have a deep interest in the Model A Ford, and likely much more of the Antique & Classic Car 
Hobby.  If you have not experienced the incredible automotive displays at the Gilmore Car Museum in Hickory Corners, MI, home of the Model 
A Ford Museum, you should really put it on your ‘bucket list’!  The Model A Ford Foundation, Inc. (MAFFI) was established in 1986 to preserve 
the historical significance of the Model A Ford automobile.  This was very successfully accomplished by the building of the Model A Museum 
at The Gilmore.  The displays there are updated frequently, giving you a fresh experience each time you visit.  And many of our exhibits are 
interactive and provide an immersive experience for viewers, young and old alike.  
 If you are already a member of MAFFI, we thank you for your support.  But for those who have not yet joined, please consider the 
many benefits.  First, all paid members and spouses are granted free admission all year to the Gilmore Car Museum campus, which, in itself, is 
worth the price of annual membership. You can also get copies of original Ford factory photos, articles to share in your local newsletter, and 
find samples and detailed information on original Upholstery Materials and Model A Advertising.  Members receive a quarterly newsletter and 
can borrow videos on a variety of Model A related topics.  
 The operation of the Model A Museum is funded totally through generous donations and member dues.  That’s right, one of the most 
important benefits of belonging to MAFFI is that you are financially supporting the Museum and related programs, allowing you and others to 
enjoy these benefits for years to come.  I sincerely hope that you will join our ranks.  You can get all the information you need on the MAFFI 
website, www.maffi.org.  

 You can also support your museum through monetary donations, as well as gifts of vehicles, parts, tools, era fashions and other re-
lated items. [MAFFI is a 501(c)(3) charity; donations are tax deductible.] 100% of every donation goes towards operating the Foundation and 
Museum.  What a great way to become a part of the heritage of this special automobile, the Model A Ford!  

Joe Fox, President - MAFFI 

FEBRUARY 2023 

HARBOR A HAPPENINGS 

 

SUNDAY MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY SATURDAY 

  
  
  

  
  

 

1 2 3 4 
MODEL A TECHNI-

CAL SUPPORT Al’s 
Garage 
9:30-12 

5 
  

6 
DINNER 4:30 
*Location TBD 

7 
  

8 9 10 
  

11 

 
NETHERCUTT Collec-

tion Tour followed by 
lunch at 
PRESIDENTE Bar & 

Grill 
  

12 
  

13 
DINNER 4:30 
*Location TBD 

14 
VALENTINE’S 

DAY 
  

 

15 16 17 18 
  
BOARD MEETING 
Al’s Garage 9:30 am 
  
MODEL A  

TECHNICAL SUP-

PORT Al’s Garage 
9:30-12 
  

19 
  

20 
PRESIDENT’S 

DAY 
  
DINNER 4:30 
*Location TBD 

21 22 
ASH WEDNESDAY 
  

 
  

23 
  

24 
CLUB MEETING 
Walteria Club 
House 7 pm 
  

25 
MODEL A  

TECHNICAL  
SUPPORT  

Al’s Garage 
9:30-12 
  

26 
  
  
  

27 
DINNER 4:30 
*Location TBD 

28         
  

 
  

http://www.maffi.org/


 
 

It’s Car Puzzle Time! 



The Harbor Light is a monthly publication for the Harbor Area MARC/MAFCA.  All articles or want ads must be 
received by the 15th of each month in order to appear in the following month’s publication. Neither the Harbor 
Light and its staff, nor the Harbor Region of the Model A Restorer’s Club Inc. and Model A Ford Club of America, 
Inc. will assume any liability for errors or omissions, or for any liability or resultant damages for products, opin-
ions or services listed herein. Some information contained in our newsletter has been reprinted from other news-
letters; we thank and acknowledge them. Editor 
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1931 Era Fashions 



 

M B RENTALS 

    Studio Equipment 

    Lights and Fixtures 

 

      Drain Marshall 
   Home: (310) 378-5061 

     Cell:  (310) 570-5938  
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25308 Crenshaw Blvd. 
Torrance, CA 90505 

Email: joeyssmokinbbq@outlook.com 
1-310-257-1324 

Proud printer of the ‘Harbor Light’ 

 

 

Aquarium of the Pacific 
100 Aquarium Way 

Long Beach, CA 90802 

1-562-590-3100 

 

Comedy & Magic Club 
1018 Hermosa Ave. 

Hermosa Beach, CA 90254 

1-310-372-1193 

Our Advertising Friends 
CW Moss Ford Parts 
420 W. Chapman Ave. 

Orange, CA 92866 

1-800-322-1932 

 
Performance Plus Tire Superstore 

3910 Cherry Ave.  
Long Beach, CA 90807 

1-562-988-0211 

 

Snyder’s Antique Auto 
12925 Woodworth Rd. 

New Springfield, OH 44443 

1-888-262-5712 

http://www.bing.com/images/search?q=Ford+Model+A+Drawings&view=detailv2&&id=5550F79B282484C1C54AEC7D6E1A022467D7B4D8&selectedIndex=18&ccid=%2baJkYNR3&simid=607993045845607523&thid=OIP.Mf9a26460d477d0c920261ad706479251o0


From: 
Harbor Area Model A Club 
Dick Wyckoff, Editor 
337 Lomita St. 
El Segundo CA 90245 

2023 Board of Directors: 
President: 
Rob Hernandez      (310) 218-9309 
Email:  Rob.Hernandez30@aol.com 
Vice-President: 
Dennis Simpson      (310) 343-8227 

Treasurer: 
Daffy Wagner        (310) 374-6113 
Secretary: 
Gloria Younkin         (310) 316-8722 
Activities Committee:   
 OPEN 
Technical Director/Safety: 
Cliff LeFall        (323) 715-3153 

Appointed Officers: 

Membership: 

Ursula Schmidt    (310) 539-5391 

Historian:  OPEN 

Sunshine Secretary:  

Theresa LeFall     (323) 715-3153 

Advertising: 

Jim Huizdos     (310) 375-2737 

Refreshments Coordinator: 

Weeg Thompson   (310) 346-6409 

Regional Correspondent: 

Sue Hankins     (310) 782-0082 

Web: HarborAreaModelAClub.com 

Appointed Officers: 
Tool Custodian: 
Bob De Crescenzo (310) 540-3690 
Merchandise: 
Ruxella Speights    (310) 660-2243 
M/Sergeant-at-Arms: 
Jack Gordinier      (424) 263-2397 
Webmaster:   
Steve Thompson    (310) 346-6143 
Harbor Light Editor: 
Dick Wyckoff      
Phone:  (310) 322-8863 (h) 
 (310) 779-5772  (c)  (new) 

E-mail: JannDick@earthlink.net 

February 2023 

 

     TO: 

For MARC info and membership, see 
www.ModelARestorers.org 

For MAFCA info and membership, see 
www.MAFCA.com 

The Harbor Area A’s meet monthly on the last Friday of every month at the Walteria Park Clubhouse, located at  3855 W. 
242nd St. in Torrance, California.  Meetings begin at 7:30 PM (The park is located about 1-1/2 blocks west of Hawthorne Blvd. 
and one block south of Pacific Coast Hwy.)  We’d like to invite all interested parties, even if they don’t own a Model A Ford, to 
come and join us.  Our goal is to educate the public about Model A Fords  and have fun while doing it.   

The Harbor Light 


